CORRESPONDENCE

Dear Council Members and Representatives of the City of the Pasadena,

We are asking for funding for El Centro de Accion Social's youth education program to be funded by Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding.

The City of Pasadena has stated that youth are a priority - therefore, we are asking the City of Pasadena (Human Services Commission) to approve funding for El Centro's Youth Education Program. The City of Pasadena (Human Services Commission) has stated that \$25,000 will be allocated towards our senior citizen program.

However, we need funding to be able to continue offering after school programs at Jefferson Elementary School, Washington Middle School, John Muir High School, and a great Summer School in the Park program. The Human Service Commission members should visit our programs to see how effective they are. Reading 100 page proposals sometimes does not convey the urgency and need of such programs. Like the phrase says "out of sight – out of mind." That is why we are here appealing the recommendation made by the Human Services Commission not to fund the El Centro de Accion Social Youth Education program.

This is a very important issue that does impact our Latino and non-Latino communities. Our programs are ethnically diverse.

We offer effective programs that benefit our youth to graduate from high school and go to a college or university. Also, through our senior citizen program, our seniors maintain a healthy lifestyle and live longer.

The City of Pasadena needs to support non-profits in these tough economic times and not cut funding. Partnerships and collaboration are key to succeed as a community. Non-profits serve as a safety valve in our society. We need the City of Pasadena to support long-standing, local non-profits that are doing effective work with a lean budget and lean staff. Cutting funding only decreases El Centro's capability to help over 200 low income youth. Our job is to help our youth to graduate from high school and to succeed in life. Ultimately, it is the poor income youth and senior citizens that will suffer if the City of Pasadena does not fund the El Centro Youth Education Programs.

Please visit our web site to obtain more information, in relation to our programs: www.elcentropasadena.org or feel free to visit our programs.

We are parents, students, community members who benefit and support El Centro de Accion Social. We your leadership and support by approving \$25,000 for El Centro's Youth Education Program and \$25,000 for the senior citizen program. Otherwise, many families will hurting without the help from El Centro de Accion Social and the City of Pasadena.

Sincerely,

Jefferson Elementary Parents

RECEIVED

Name/Nombre
10 Ashley Canelas
2) Lourdes Pinedo
3) Soul Nava
4) The Million
5 Lebergh Jena
6) Adriu Osasco
1) Santa Martinez
2) Shehr b.
4) (ecilia NaVa
(U) Jan
HY CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY OF T
(1)
13) Jalaile Relainer
M) unliana estrada
15/30Sa Canadio
16) July June
17) alma Runia
(4) Seemle Hermandey
1) Labuela Paninos
w Cocilia Lin
1) Fernande Seal
8) AURELIA MUNOT
1) Ollin By
27/Maria Gostillo
Se sand
~ ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' '

Name/Nombre
DMaria Ziniga
1) Sandra Beyes
1) David Beyes
n) Elizabeth Garrido
w) Slenda Topes
Manuel De saleaba

ESTIMADOS MIEMBROS DEL CONSEJO Y REPRESENTANTES DE LA CLUPAD DE DASADENA.

SPERO QUE TOMEN ENCUENTA NUESTRAS NECESIDADES COMO PADRES EN EL PROGRAMA DEL CENTRO GARCIA HE SLOO MUY BENEFICIADA DOR ESTE DROBRAMA TOOR QUE EN I'SR HERNANDEL ES MUY DEDICADO ALOS NIMOS SOBRE SU APRENDIBAJE 4 EN LOI PENSONAL HE VISTO, MUCHO EIP CAMBIO EN MI HIJO NOE RETANA. DESDE OVE EL PROGRAMA DEL CENTRO ESTA EN LA ESCUELA DE MI HIJO EL A PROGRESADO MUCHISIMO SUSPNOTAS HAN SUBIDO Y EI NIND TIENE UNA SEGURIDAD EN SI MISMO DE OUE QUIERE MEGAR ALA UNIVERSIDAD Y SER ALGUIEN EN LA VIDA MI_HI ESTA MUY CONTENTO Y
YO COMO MADRE LES
PROO QUE POR PAUOR
NO NOS QUITEN ESE PROGRE
QUE HA HECHO MOCHA DIFERENCO
NO SOLO EN MI HYO SI NO

EN STODA LA ESCUELA JEFFERSON LA TODOS LOS NINOS QUE USAN ESTE PROGRAMA LO PERSONAI MENTE NO SE MUCHO EL IDIOMA NI ESTON MUY ESTUDIADA Y ME AFECTARIA MUCHISIMO EN LA AYUDA DE MI HIJO Y EN SUS GUENOS DE DRO GRESAR ES UN PROBLAMA QUE SE HA UISTO EL PROGRESI DE ESA ESCUELA DEN FONDOS SI QUER NER NINDS UNIVERSTARIOS 4 PROGRESIUSS 4 PAMILIAS

Miembros de la ciudad de Pasadena,

Gracias al Programa del centro que se ofrece en la escuela Jefferson e notado un gran aprendisaje en mi niño. Sus gradas an mejorado y sus ingles tambien. Vo como madre soltera este programa me a axudo mucho no hablo ingles y sin este programa no subria como ayudar a mi hijo. Las personas que trabajan aki ayudando a los niños se preo cupan por que par que los niños entiendan la tarea y sus trabajos antes de que sean rerojidos por los padves. Por favor no nos quiten los fondos nuestros hijos sufrian mucho sin la ayuda de este sucarano.

Madre sottera del Programa del Certo

Estimodos mientros del consejo y Representantes dela ciudad de paradeno
Estamos pidiendo Candos para el programa del canto de Accen Sosal de la edireción
de la juventu que sea Cenanciado por conmunity Develorment Alast
Grant LCDBC/. El Cento ha brinclado muchas aportunidades para que la
comunidar y ha enriquesido la educación de nuestros hijos non su programos o
se ofrecen después de clases, camo padres de un estudion te de la esquela
refreison que pertenese a un programa despues de clases
Le Visto la dura que su personal de Centro trabaja para o sejurarse que losas las
estudiantes residon a aguda que que los nêtros nesesion
el centro ha trobajado duro para nelaborar aon los maestros y he visto como
mi hijo ha mejore do su nevel de estudio, Ellos no solo eston ayudand
a los estodiantes con sus toreos actuales sino que ton bien
estan enriquesiendo sus mentes a través del servicio de la comunida
proporsionado por los voluntarios de esacrelo secondarios, pasadeno cit
aollege, y voluntaria de la nomunido.
Vacini a clella
Mario Oostillo 4/30/12

Gracias Por la ayuda fle nos an brindado Con nuestras hisa. Por favor no nos guiten este programa sin su ayuda nuestra hisa no podra terminar la terra y tambien su grado bajara. Esto nos aficharia mucho si cortanel progra del centro despues de oscuela. Este programa ayuda a mucho niños con la terca y creo fle si lo cortar los niños no siguitan medorando y estaran reprobando el grado escolor. Por favor no les guiten la oportunidad a nuestra niños de seguir a delante y aprender Para su foturo. Espero fle encuentremas ona salución para fle el programa siga asta Como Va ahora. Gracias a todos y espero fle pensen fle estos niños son el lubro pura un medor mundo.

ATT.

Estimalor Miembros del Consejo de Randona

des quiero das las gracias al programa del contro y a todos los que trologon agudando in la miso. La trabajo que bacen es excelentes gruciar por ayudar ha me hijo ha mejorado en la escuela. Tambien mi hijo de ha mejorado, mucho en su vocabulario y las matematicas, sen la ayarda de este programa la vordal no creo que me hijo blevara buenas calificaciones. Yo como patre no hablo el edesma y la vordate me contaria mucho a ayudar a me hijo con la tarea pero grados a su programa del centro despues de escuela me hijo tiene la sportinidad de terminar su taxon y de tambien aprender mas como como una que el serior Hernandez le esta enseñando una matematicas mas avansada que su grabo. Por favor que considerer lado lo que les he dicho sen su programa la voidad me sabre como ayudan a me hijo. Tomer en cuento que muchos niños dependen de este programa para sus tarear y para seguto abbante con buenos grados.

Dadre de un estediante del contro

(x,y) = (x,y) + (x,y

A quien lea esta carta,

Por favor no nos quiten los fondos para los pragramas de jovenes especialmente el de El Centro de Acción Social. El programa a ayudado que mi hijo abanse y a mejorado mucho en sus tareas. Todo gracias al Sr. Hernandez y a Randy Ertll motivan que los estadiantes sigon adelante. Siento que si retiran esta ayuda los grados bajaran por la razon que muchos de nosotros como padros hispanos no sabemos el lenguaje de este pais. Como padros nos sentiriamos perdidos sin la ayuda del programa. Ayudenos a mantener los fondos para este programa que ayuda mucha a la comunidad de Pasculena

Sra Camacho

whoever get this.

these words is't to ask thise Program administration don't eliminate it.

i went to say to my son of 8 years old.

this program halp'em to much they help'em to make his homework and go faster to learn his new language everybody know that there's economic problems in these momens but i think problems in these momens but i think is no time to eliminate programs is no time to eliminate programs maybe it's time to administer better than programs. Thenks a lot

2056 Caresa

<u> </u>	Estimados miembros del consejo y Representantes de la
and the same and t	ciudad de Rasadena
ومساعد دم موشوده و سادت دربوبو همها .	Estamas pidiendo por favor na nosquiten los fondos para
and the second of the second s	el programa del centro na que el programa tiene
and the first of the state of t	prortunidades para la comunida y ayudando a nuestros
	huos acer sus tareas na que a nuestro hijo le a
	avidado y se a veneficiado muncho con la ayuda
	de los voluntarios del centro ya que el programa
	del centro les ayuda a enriqueser su mentes y los
,	ace mejores estudiantes y a desenvolverce en sus
And the second s	materias ya que la escuela mellerson necesita un
nagyaga daga gipak 300 e make w 14 ma	programa como el centro despues de escuela ya
	que el programa el centro les ayudado a los
	niños a cer los mejores estudiantes del mes "
And the state of t	de la semana por Favor le pedimos como padres
	que no quiten las fondos para el centro
, maring a maring property of the William State of	
	Santiago Ramirez Padres
- 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1	Dodge C
د الاختراض منطقه المناطقة الم المناطقة المناطقة ال	de Brian Ramirez
	OR DEIGHT HOULTE
No. 14	
	*
And the second s	

Miembros del Consejo y Reprecentates de la Ciudad de Pasadena.
Estamos pidiendo Fondos Paro el programa de El Centro de Acción Social "de la educación de la Luventud que sea Financiado por Comm- unity Development Blok Grant (CDBG).
La nina Karina Arquelles ha permanecido en el Centro el Cual ella ha mesorado en Sus tareas, Lectura, matematicas.
domos gracias a todos ustedes Que nos han axudado aque existan programas Como el que mi hisa tiene.
esperemos que no quiten el programa por Falta de Fondos, y que se encuetre una Solucion ya que es importate para todos los niños que estan en el "Centro" muchas gracias a todos.
Santa Martines

Catimados muembros del consejo y Representantes De la Ciudad de Pasadena.

Estamos Pichendo fue Porfavor no nos quien los fondos Para el progra del Centro ya que muchas familias dependen de esta ayuda que nos an Officiado Por muchos ramos. Gracias a este programa nuxotros niños de lan medorado mucho. Tamblen Como Padrea de unos de los niños he mirado Como todo el personal del centro de el Programa se Preocupa por los niños y se Procupan y se aseguran que todos los niños terminen Con las tarcas. Yo como Padre de dos niños e mirado la diferencia entre sote programa y otros y este es el medor. Por favor espero que no nos qui en este programa y otros y este es el medor. Por favor espero que no nos qui en este programa y atros mucho, y tambien alectaria el aprendisade de nuestros niños.

ATT

The second of th



May 14, 2012

Board of Directors

Bill Boggard Mayor of Pasadena President Bruce A. Blomstrom

Director, Pasadena Angels

Vice President Dr. Bob Suzuki President-Emeritus

California State Polytechnic University, Pomona

Janice Ohta

Biotechnology Lecturer/Consultant

Bruce Huebner Managing Director, LynxCom Partners, LLC Dr. William Opel

Executive Director
Huntington Medical Research Institutes

Dr. James Rosser President

California State University, Los Angeles President, CEO Solidus Biosciences.

Dr. Mark Rocha Superintendent-President Pasadena City College

Secretary-Legal Counsel Richard Jones Esq Nixon Peabody LLP

Advisory Council

Dr. Jill Adler-Moore

California State Polytechnic University, Pomona Dr. Elizabeth Ambos

California State University, Long Beach

Dr. John Baldeschwiel

California Institute of Technology Dr. Susan Baxter CSUPERB

Hall Daily
California Institute of Technology

Eric Duyshart City of Pasadena

Ahmed Enany Southern California Biomedical Council

Lori Erdman CSU Chancellor's Office Dr. Mike Giardello

Materia, Inc.

California Institute of Technology

Steve Haderlein Pasadena City Council

Dr. Wendie Johnston Los Angeles/Orange County Biotechnology Center

Dr. Susan Kane City of Hope Dr. Alan Muchlinski

California State University, Los Angeles

Women's Business Enterprise National Council

Dr. Sandra Sharp California State University, Los Angeles

Carolyn Siegal Biotechnology Consultant

Stephanie Yanchinski Caltech/MIT Enterprise Forum

Mayor of Pasadena Pasadena City Council City Manager of Pasadena

Subject: Community Development Block Grant Program

We appreciate the opportunity to submit a proposal for \$100,000 for an electrical vault to expand and upgrade the power supply to our 57 year old building. We have reached the limit of our power supply. The supply is also unreliable as there are periodic spikes and surges which damage delicate instrumentation. Until this is augmented and improved, we are unable to add additional companies and jobs. Moreover, there is a risk that there will be periodic blackouts that will affect the ability of the current firms to conduct their research and training.

As a 501C3 incubator for life science companies, we house 15 companies with about 35 employees developing products that could significantly benefit the health and welfare of all citizens. The various entities in our building also provide student education and high school outreach. The Amgen Bruce Wallace Biotech Lab Program, serves curriculum, supplies and training to over 40 local high schools (6400 students) including all PUSD high schools (over 1000 students). Over 200 students are served at John Muir H.S. at no cost. Internship work days for High School students are held monthly and serve over 100 local students. This offers young people a unique opportunity to get training in laboratory technique and operations in a functioning facility.

The Oak Crest Institute of Science (OCIS), a non-profit educational and research organization, has a mission to train students to be researchers. They are involved in ongoing research projects relating to world health or environmental science. Since 2001, OCIS has hosted 148 students from high school through post undergraduate in hands on research mentoring. John Muir H.S. teachers have benefited from OCIS professional development workshops to enrich their science teaching skills.

In summary, several additional companies and their employees could be accommodated. Training would be improved through the addition of equipment that cannot now be hooked up to our electrical power system.

We would be happy to answer any questions.

Yours sincerely,

Bruce A. Blomstrom

Anne Moustron

President

May 10, 2012

Mr. Gene Masuda District 4 City Councilman 100 N. Garfield Avenue, Room S228 P.O. Box 7115 Pasadena, CA 91109-7215

Dear Mr. Masuda:

I am writing in support of EI Centro de Acción Social's (EI Centro) appeal to the City of Pasadena Human Services Commission to secure funding for EI Centro's youth education programs. I am specifically writing to respectfully request that the City of Pasadena Human Services Commission and the Pasadena City Council revisit the funding decision made by the Human Services Commission which has indicated that \$25,000 will be allocated towards EI Centro's senior citizen program and \$0 will be allocated to the youth program.

Among the strategic plan goals for the city is the commitment to "Support and promote the quality of life and local economy." I believe that this organization supports and promotes the quality of life and local economy by investing in underrepresented communities within the boundaries of our city. I have become acquainted with this organization and am so impressed at the amount of work that they do with limited resources. They provide an abundance of vital resources to local youth and senior citizens. As a Pasadena homeowner, tax payer and voter, I believe that investing in El Centro's senior citizen program and youth education program is the right thing to do.

El Centro has been providing after school programs at Jefferson Elementary School, Washington Middle School, John Muir High School and a great Summer School in the Park program for many years. The number of children they have impacted is enormous. I encourage that the Human Service Commission members and you take the time to visit El Centro's programs to see how effective they are. Even if the funding cannot be secured during this funding cycle, I hope that they will consider reinstating the funds in the near future.

This is a very important issue that impacts all of us. El Centro offers innovative programs that benefit our local youth and help them to graduate from high school and go on to a college or university. Higher education is an effective economic equalizer. We need to invest early and often in our youth to ensure that they grow up to become productive community leaders. We need community based organizations to complement the health and human services provided by local government. We need to invest in them, too.

As a property owner and tax payer in Pasadena, I would like my Housing and Urban Development tax money (CDBG) to go towards El Centro de Acción Social's senior citizen and youth education programs. Please let me know if you have any questions. I can be reached at cosanchez11@gmail.com or (626) 351-2288. Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Respectfully,

05/14/2012 Item 10

Connie Salgado-Sanchez, MPH

May 9, 2012

Michael Beck City Manager City of Pasadena 100 N. Garfield Ave. Rm. S228 Pasadena, CA 91109

Dear Mr. Beck, Ms. Santoro, Mayor Bogaard, and Pasadena City Councilmembers:

I support El Centro de Accion Social's appeal to the City of Pasadena (Human Services Commission) to obtain and secure funding for El Centro's youth education programs. We need to be investing in youth education and senior citizen program, not cutting funding from them – especially when the need is so great and non-profit's resources are already very limited.

As a Pasadena resident, tax payer, and voter, I am asking for funding for El Centro's senior citizen program (\$25,000) and youth education program (\$25,000).

The City of Pasadena has stated that youth are a priority - therefore, I am asking the City of Pasadena (Human Services Commission) and the Pasadena City Council to approve funding for El Centro's Youth Education Program. The City of Pasadena (Human Services Commission) has stated that \$25,000 will be allocated towards El Centro's senior citizen program.

However, El Centro needs funding to be able to continue offering after school programs at Jefferson Elementary School, Washington Middle School, John Muir High School, and a great Summer School in the Park program. The Human Service Commission members should visit El Centro's programs to see how effective they are. Reading 100 page proposals sometimes do not convey the urgency and need of such programs. Like the phrase says "out of sight – out of mind." That is why we are here appealing the recommendation made by the Human Services Commission not to fund the El Centro de Accion Social Youth Education program.

This is a very important issue that does impact our Latino and non-Latino communities. El Centro's programs are ethnically diverse. They offer effective programs that benefit our youth to graduate from high school and go to a college or university. Also, through El Centro's senior citizen program, our seniors maintain a healthy lifestyle and live longer. El Centro is investing in helping our youth stay out of negative activities and is at the forefront in advocating for peace and non-violence in our communities.

The City of Pasadena needs to support non-profits, such as El Centro de Accion Social, in these

tough economic times and not cut funding. Non-profits serve as a safety valve in our society. We need the City of Pasadena to support long-standing, local non-profits that are doing effective work with a lean budget and lean staff. El Centro has been around since 1968 and generations of people (thousands of voters and tax payers) support El Centro de Accion Social.

Cutting funding only decreases El Centro's capability to help over 200 low income youth. Our job is to help our youth to graduate from high school and to succeed in life.

It is the youth and senior citizens who are negatively impacted when the City of Pasadena cuts funding for El Centro's Youth Education Programs. Who else offers these types of youth programs in the schools and offer Summer School in the Park?

As a tax payer and voter who lives in Pasadena, I would like my Housing and Urban Development tax money (CDBG) to go towards El Centro de Accion Social's senior citizen and youth education programs.

Sincerely

Your name

Vour Address

sadoua CA 9/104

626-755-5767

Rosa Sonzales

Maria Betancourt

May 9, 2012

Michael Beck City Manager City of Pasadena 100 N. Garfield Ave. Rm. S228 Pasadena, CA 91109

Dear Mr. Beck, Ms. Santoro, Mayor Bogaard, and Pasadena City Councilmembers:

I support El Centro de Accion Social's appeal to the City of Pasadena (Human Services mmission) to obtain and secure funding for El Centro's youth education programs. We need to be investing in youth education and senior citizen program, not cutting funding from them – especially when the need is so great and non-profit's resources are already very limited.

As a Pasadena resident, tax payer, and voter, I am asking for funding for El Centro's senior citizen program (\$25,000) and youth education program (\$25,000).

The City of Pasadena has stated that youth are a priority - therefore, I am asking the City of Pasadena (Human Services Commission) and the Pasadena City Council to approve funding for El Centro's Youth Education Program. The City of Pasadena (Human Services Commission) has stated that \$25,000 will be allocated towards El Centro's senior citizen program.

However, El Centro needs funding to be able to continue offering after school programs at Jefferson Elementary School, Washington Middle School, John Muir High School, and a great Summer School in the Park program. The Human Service Commission members should visit El Centro's programs to see how effective they are. Reading 100 page proposals sometimes do not convey the urgency and need of such programs. Like the phrase says "out of sight – out of mind." That is why we are here appealing the recommendation made by the Human Services Commission not to fund the El Centro de Accion Social Youth Education program.

This is a very important issue that does impact our Latino and non-Latino communities. El Centro's programs are ethnically diverse. They offer effective programs that benefit our youth to graduate from high school and go to a college or university. Also, through El Centro's senior citizen program, our seniors maintain a healthy lifestyle and live longer. El Centro is investing in helping our youth stay out of negative activities and is at the forefront in advocating for peace and non-violence in our communities.

The City of Pasadena needs to support non-profits, such as El Centro de Accion Social, in these

tough economic times and not cut funding. Non-profits serve as a safety valve in our society. We need the City of Pasadena to support long-standing, local non-profits that are doing effective work with a lean budget and lean staff. El Centro has been around since 1968 and generations of people (thousands of voters and tax payers) support El Centro de Accion Social.

Cutting funding only decreases El Centro's capability to help over 200 low income youth. Our job is to help our youth to graduate from high school and to succeed in life.

It is the youth and senior citizens who are negatively impacted when the City of Pasadena cuts funding for El Centro's Youth Education Programs. Who else offers these types of youth programs in the schools and offer Summer School in the Park?

As a tax payer and voter who lives in Pasadena, I would like my Housing and Urban Development tax money (CDBG) to go towards El Centro de Accion Social's senior citizen and youth education programs.

Sin	acerely,
You	ur name citabill Aina Moralos
You	ur Address 922 W, Sund ogé, Pasader. Ca., all
Ilma zun	iga - 1902 E Villa St. PASAdeNA 91107
Jonathan Ala	dana - 1902 E Villa St, Pasadena, CA 91107
pl Ach	-2646 N. Glen Ave Altadena CA 91001
ada Form	3 - 80 N. Crain Ave Act 6 Pasadera CA 41107
GABRIELA (Garrido 831 Merrett Dr #4 pasadence Ca 91104
Dennis	V Gallegos 68 Virginia Ave pasadena (A 9110)
Repecca	afona 68 VIRGINIA AV. PNS CA 9/107
Rache	1 R. Gallegos 68 virginia Ave Pas CA 911070
Moe Ret	4119-430 W catalina Auth passidemna (A 11106